SUGARMILL WOODS CRIME WATCH

14 DECEMBER 2009


   The meeting of the Sugarmill Woods Crime Watch was called to order at 3:00 pm.  Officers present were Dick Byrnes and Neil Kline.

   The meeting opened with a presentation by guest speaker Terry Steele of the Citrus County  Habitat for Humanity.  Terry gave a short history of the organization, and spoke of the need for volunteers to work both in the office and on site building the homes, and to work in the Home Store.  Habitat for Humanity will be hosting the 1st orientation of 2010 in Crystal River on January 9th.

OFFICER(S REPORTS:  

   Dick said that there was no Sheriff(s report.  There was no Correspondence.  The  Treasurer was not present but Dick summarized the report: Beginning balance as of November 9th was $2,309.98.  Expenses totaled $9.98 given to Neil Kline for the web-site.  Donations of $120.00 was received with a balance of $2,420.03.  

   There are no Standing Committees at the moment.  

   Dick reported that the Standard Operating Procedure (SOP) manual kept in the car is being rewritten.  Lew Tippet, who has been in the news recently for the cross-county motor cycle  tour he and his wife just completed, has redesigned the in-house training that all new crime watch drivers receive.   Therefore, the SOP now being used is out dated.  It is being rewritten to more closely conform to the current in-house training procedures.  Copies of the 12 page draft are being given to the Officers and the E-Board members for their comments before being adopted. 

OLD BUSINESS:

   SMW Crime Watch members will not be driving on Christmas or New Year(s.  Dick humorously reported there was some question whether any of the driver(s would be able to pass the (no alcohol for 8 hours( law.

   An incident was reported on 24th November.  A driver reported that the car surged twice and almost went on someone(s lawn.  The driver reported to Dick immediately.  Dick took the car to the garage and no problem was found.  However, the (check engine( light did work for a couple hours after.  The (check engine( light is back to being on continuously.  Dick reported that this will probably be a permanent condition.

NEW BUSINESS:

   The Sheriff(s web site has a crime mapping site.  Dick pulled it down and saw that from 14 November until today (14 December) that 403 crimes were committed in Citrus County and that the SMW area included:  battery, grand theft (between $300-500,000) and house burglary.  

   On that note, those in attendance were reminded that Crime Stoppers needed members for their Board of Directors.  Anyone interested can contact 

Ken Forez at 746-6555.

   The next vehicle maintenance is due on 8th January.  It was noted that the back tires are worn.

CAPTAIN(S REPORT:  

309 houses were checked; 3,623 miles were driven; 216.751 gallons of fuel were used at a cost of  $590.65; 83 security checks; 104 construction sites; 529 utility.

   The next meeting will be 11 January 2010.  We will have a presentation form the Animal Control under the Sheriff(s office.  Dick was at a previous presentation and was very impressed with the presenter, Laura Peckham.   He asked for her specifically for the Crime Watch meeting.

The new sation on US 19 is now open.  Good news: there are bathrooms.  More volunteers are needed.

   Motion to close was made by Neil and 2nd by Jack Marshall.

   Meeting adjourned at 3:47.

Respectfully submitted,

   Cherie R. Byrnes, Acting Secretary

